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WORSHIP CALENDAR: April 2011

Sunday   3rd April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 10th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service – St Columba’s Parish Church

(Theme: 400th Anniversary of the publication of the King James Bible)

Sunday 17th April  (Palm Sunday) at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

3.00pm: Service at Burnlea Nursing Home

6.30pm: LCT Palm Sunday Service in St John’s 

Monday 18th April  

7.00pm: LCT Holy Week Service in St Mary’s

Tuesday 19th April 

7.00pm: LCT Holy Week Service in the Church of the Nazarene, Aitken Street

Wednesday 20th April 

7.00pm: LCT Holy Week Service in Clark Memorial

Maundy Thursday 21st April 

7.00pm:LCT Holy Week Service in St Columba's Episcopal

Good Friday 22nd April 

10.00am: March of Witness from St Columba's Episcopal to the War Memorial

  7.00pm: LCT Holy Week Service in St John’s

Sunday 24th April (Easter Day)

8.30am: Service at Aubery Point 

Followed by Breakfast in the Session Room

10.00am: Easter Communion in the Mactaggart Chapel

11.00am: Easter Day Worship

  6.30pm: LCT Easter Praise Service in St Columba’s Parish Church 

Sunday 1st May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

DATES TO NOTE:

Wednesday 13th April:  Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm.
A PRAYER FOR EASTER

In the beginning, a garden

where God and Man strolled in scented twilight - till night began.

In the fullness of time in a garden the Kingdom came to birth

with dawn, a weeping woman and a man mistaken for the gardener;

Yet, Master gardener,

we still pollute your garden with weeds of our sin

and the thorns of our folly;

Prune us, tend us, shear us,

And turn the derelict wilderness of our lives into your paradise of glory

through your death and risen life;

AMEN.

UNITED LENT STUDIES
These will continue every Thursday until 14th April from 12noon to 1.30pm in the Session Room.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  3rd Apr - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

10th Apr - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

17th Apr - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

24th Apr - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Rettie, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

  1st May - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

  8th May - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

CHURCH REGISTER

BAPTISM

20th March  -   Zara Fiona Menzies, 19 Noddleburn Meadow.  

DEATHS:

  3rd Mar  -  Mr J Park, 5 Glen Place.

24th Mar  -  Mrs I McFarlane, 42 Brisbane Road.

G U I L D

On 21st March, Susan Robertson from Glasgow City Mission spoke to us about the history of the organisation and the work being carried out in Glasgow city centre for the homeless, and at the Child and Family Centre in Govan.  She reminded us of the quotation from Proverbs: “Whoever helps the needy honours God.”  This was a fitting end to our 2010-2011 session and our theme “Called to love mercy”

The Annual Business Meeting will be held on 28th March when four members of the leadership team will retire after many years of faithful service.   Agnes, Muriel, Isa and I have worked well together, but now feel that it is time to hand over to other committee members.   Dorothy, Charlotte, Margaret Barclay, Margaret Kindness, Joy, Grace and Evelyn will be joined by two new members - a new team - a new challenge.

Our Summer Outing this year is on 17th May, leaving Church at 11.00am.  We will travel to Catrine House for coffee and scones, and then continue to Alloway, giving you the opportunity to visit the new Burns Museum, House, Church, or walk by the river.  High tea is at Seamill Hydro about 4.30pm, and then back to Largs for 6.00 pm.   The cost will be £20.00.

Jean Puckrin

YOUNG CHURCH

On 6th March the “Saints” had a joint visit with St John’s and Clark Memorial to Helter Skelter.  There were about 30 children in all and the feedback from all groups was “let’s do this again soon!”  We therefore plan to repeat it on 8th May.  This time we are also meeting with children from the Young Churches in Fairlie and Millport and St Mary’s in Largs. 

The “Saints” have also had a trip to Laser Matrix in Gourock.  This was their promised Christmas present from the Young Church.  A great time was had by everyone.
Thank you to everyone who came along with or without their cars to our Carwash and Tearoom on Saturday 26th March.  So far the total raised is £234 but the final figure will come in once all the Easter Cards and baking is sold.  The total raised will be split between Water Aid and the Young Church.  We are still collecting coppers for our “Well” for Water Aid if anyone missed donating.  Also all the children were given a tube of smarties to eat and return filled with coins. 
We have been singing a lot more at Young Church and really enjoying having Margaret’s music to accompany us. We will be singing in Church on Palm Sunday.
We have been busy at the Young Church making cards for the Easter Card Sale on Saturday 26th March. We will also be washing cars that day so bring your car along and help support us in raising funds for Young Church and Water Aid.  More information can be found on our poster on the noticeboard.

We have already collected lots of coppers for our “Wells” for Water Aid.  If anyone in the congregation has any spare coppers they can be handed in upstairs any Sunday morning.

Our next visit to Helter Skelter is on Sunday 6th March.  This will be a joint visit with St John’s and Clark Memorial’s older groups so it should be fun!

Alison Tunnicliff

PEREGRINES

On Wednesday 2nd March, eight jolly Peregrines set off for a walk round the Formakin Estate near Bishopton.  As usual, we started off with coffee and eats at the beautifully refurbished art deco building at India of Inchinnan.  The buildings at Formakin, known also as The Monkey House, have now all been made into private housing but the walk is marked out by a series of pointing monkeys which take you on a guided tour of the estate itself.  We walked through woodland carpeted by snowdrops and even heard a woodpecker.  We climbed several stiles, some more nimbly that others, and were led over moorland with gorse coming into bloom.  It was a beautiful day and everyone enjoyed our meander through this lovely estate.
If you would like to join us for any or all of our ventures, please take a look at our itinerary on the notice board outside the Session Room.   We would be delighted to welcome you to the group.
Christine Gallettie
CHRISTIAN AID

Lent Lunches 2011

The Lent Lunches continue every Wednesday until 20th April in the Clark Memorial Hall from 12.00noon to 1.30pm.  Please come along and enjoy the lunch and good company.  The cost is a minimum donation of £2.00.

If you cannot attend, you can still make a donation of either cash or a gift of butter or cheese.  This would help offset the cost to the Committee.

Tickets will be available from either myself or Joy Counter or Karen Anderson.  Thank you for your support and we look forward to seeing you there.

May McFarlane

WAIT AWHILE

If after Church, you wait awhile,

Someone may greet you with a smile.

But, if you quickly rise and flee,

We’ll all seem cold and stiff, maybe

The one beside you in the pew 

Is, perhaps a stranger too.

All here, like you, have fears and cares,

All of us need each other’s prayers.

In fellowship we bid you meet,

With us around God’s Mercy Seat.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

On 7th March we turned creative and made the Easter Cards for selling at our tearoom. Thanks to Claire who made it easy for us by creating some simple designs for us to copy and providing all the pieces. Even the least artistic of us could have a go! On the 21st March we met at Inverclyde for badminton. 

Thanks to everyone who came and supported our tearoom on 26th March. We had many donations of baking from the congregation which were much appreciated. 

We have only one meeting in April due to the school holidays which will be on the 18th.  We will meet at 8.00pm in the Session room and hope to go for a walk, weather permitting.   The following meeting will be on 2nd May.

Alison Tunnicliff

GLASGOW PASSION

GEORGE SQUARE – 6th OCTOBER 2011

The GLASGOW PASSION is an ambitious new, contemporary and vibrant take on the life of Jesus which will be staged in George Square, Glasgow, on 6th October 2011.  The cast includes professional actors playing alongside a community cast.

In order to raise funds for this event, an Easter Concert has been arranged for Sunday 17th April at the Blair House, Dalry.  The programme of music is varied, ranging from Classical to Modern and will be provided by Eleanor Lamont (Mezzo), Matthew Todd (Tenor and Harpist), Isabella Dovaston (Mezzo) and Amy McMillan (Accompanist).

The Easter Concert begins at 5.00pm and includes a Buffet Supper and a Glass of Wine.    Tickets are priced £20.00.   For further details, please contact either Amy McMillan (Tel No: 675933) or the Blair House Office (Tel No: 01294 833100). 

CONGREGATIONAL APPEAL

Following on the Church Treasurer’s letter circulated within the March edition of Landmark, the Kirk Session formed a Committee to examine the Church’s accounts in greater detail to identify ways in which savings might be made and income increased.  

Church expenditure, as you will know, is constantly kept under close scrutiny and as a result the potential for savings in this area was considered to be relatively small.  In view of this the Committee decided to focus on ways in which the Church’s income might be improved.  In this connection the main and most important source of income to the Church is by congregational giving and it is therefore on this area that the committee chose to concentrate its attention.

As a way of improving congregational givings it has been decided to conduct a Congregational Appeal. The Appeal asks members to reconsider their current level of giving to the Church with a view to increasing their contribution and for those who do not regularly give, to start giving now on a more regular basis. 

Each household in the congregation will receive an Appeal Pack, the contents of which are self-explanatory.  However should there is any part of the Appeal that you do not understand, please do not hesitate to either speak to either myself or your District Elder.

Every part of the Appeal is of equal importance, however could I ask that you ensure that you return the Response Form in the reply paid envelope, as the information provided by you on the Form is crucial to the success of the Appeal. Your reply will be treated in the strictest confidence.

Robert Jamieson

Stewardship Convenor

K.I.T. CLUB

Well I cannot believe how quickly time flies, it is nearly time for starting the K I T Club again.

The Guild finishes on 28th March but, because Easter is later this year, we have decided to start the K I T Club on MONDAY 2nd MAY at the usual time — 1.30pm to 3.30pm.

This will be our first session without Margaret Grahame but we look forward to seeing our regular and, hopefully, some new faces too.

I am sorry to say Charlotte will not be able to help us this year due to illness but maybe she will be able to call in for a cuppa sometimes. Thank you for all your help in the past Charlotte, you will be missed and we all wish you a speedy recovery.

Please come along and support Sheena, Irene, Jim and myself. We look forward to meeting you on MONDAY 2nd May 2011.

 
Eileen Rankin

LANDMARK

Please note that articles for inclusion in the April edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 27th April 2011 at the latest. 

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

